
Newsletter Editors Report 

Since the September 2015 Assembly, I have published 7 
issues of Northern Hi Lights.  I mailed 46 hard copies of 
the latest issue.  I enjoy printing and mailing them, at a 
cost of $1 each, which covers my expense, and keeps it 
simple.  I’ve been printing and mailing them since 
February of 2014, and enjoy this service, which I intend to 
continue after my term as editor is up, unless someone 
else would like to do it.  I have a good inventory of paid-for 
supplies, including printers and labels, which will make the 
transition easy.  I bought two refurbished laser printers 
because the printer cartridges cost more than a 
refurbished, almost new, printer.  I buy bulk toner to refill 
the toner cartridges, which cuts the cost of ink by 80%. 

John O.   


